
                   

  GREENWOOD SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES 
                                                                    December 12, 2023 

                                                                             5:00 pm 

 

 

Item 1:   Call Meeting to Order  -  Chair Chapman called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm. 

   

Roll Call:  Chair Amy Chapman, Selectman Norman A. Milliard, Selectman Robert Oickle, 

and  Kim Sparks, Town Manager.  

 

 

Item 2:   Pledge of Allegiance 

 

Item 3:   Review and approve:   

 

 Expenditure Warrant # 23 - $ 39,222.93, Covering period Nov. 27 – Dec. 4, 2023 

     

Expenditure Warrant # 24 - $ 151,124.44, Covering period Dec. 5 - Dec. 12, 2023 

Includes Voucher # 682 - $ 104,976.00 payable to MSAD # 44. 

 

Expenditure Warrant # 25 - $ 750,000.  (Added after Item 6. Discussion)  

Includes Voucher #683 for $ 750,000 payable to All States Construction  

 

               The Board reviewed Warrant # 23, Warrant # 24, and Warrant # 25. 

 

Selectman Milliard motioned and Selectman Oickle seconded to approve Warrant # 

23,  Warrant # 24, and Warrant # 25.  Vote: 3-0.  Warrants are approved.   

 

                

Item 4:   Review and approve minutes of November 28,  2023  

 

                            The Board reviewed the minutes of November 28, 2023. 

  

                Selectman Oickle motioned and Selectman Milliard seconded to approve the minutes    

as read.  Vote:  3-0.   Minutes are approved.  

 

 

  Item 5:   Comments from the Public   

 

A.  Brian Letourneau stated that he wanted to update the Board on some misinformation 

that was presented to them at their last meeting.  Brian stated that Mr. Gaudreau, 

neighbor to his daughter stated that she was running her generator 24/7. Brian gave 

the Board a copy of a picture of his daughter’s generator meter and stated that she has 

owned this generator for five years.  Brian stated that the meter reads that it has run 

for 143 hours over the five years.  He explained that there is no way that his daughter 

could have been running the generator 24/7 over the last month  - if so, the meter 

would read far more that 143 hours.  Brian stated that the next complaint was that it 

was loud enough to hear in their house.  Brian played a video of him starting up the 

generator and walking to Mr. Gaudreau’s driveway.  Brian felt that when he was at 

the driveway – his phone could barely pick up the generator and questioned if any 

noise could be heard in Mr. Gaudreau’s home.  Brian asked if the Board could hear 

the generator in the video.  Chair Chapman answered no and said that the recordings 

are not necessarily like life.  Brian stated that they are saying that they can hear the 

generator inside their 

 

 



 

 

 

house with their tv on over 200 feet away.  Ann Litchfield asked if we could have 

introductions of who is speaking as she doesn’t know anybody who is at the meeting.  

Chair Chapman asked if Brian would introduce himself.  Brian introduced himself.   

Mr. Gaudreau stated that he wasn’t here to have an argument, that he does hear the 

generator while he is inside his house, and doesn’t believe that the phone recording is 

accurate.  Chair Chapman stated that phones are made to pick up noise that is nearby 

or close to the phone.  Chair Chapman stated that they would need a decibel meter to 

get an accurate measurement. Brian stated that his daughter isn’t the only one down 

there with a generator and he knows of two others who have generators.  Ann Litchfield 

stated that was correct and that she can hear them.  Brian asked if when they lose their 

power, do they use their generators.  Ann stated that she does not.  Mr. Gaudreau 

thanked the Board for their time and left the meeting.  Chair Chapman stated that the 

Board is not here to mediate neighbor issues.  Brian stated that he just wanted to set the 

record straight.  

 

Chair Chapman asked if there were any other comments.   – None 

 

 

  Item 6:  Discussion with Ron Simbari, Maine Area Manager, All States regarding payment for 

the Greenwood Road Paving 

 

 Ron Simbari stated that he attended the Board’s last meeting, that the Board had him 

speak under public comment as he wasn’t on their meeting agenda, and the Board 

couldn’t act on paying the bill.  Ron stated that he is now on the agenda so we can have 

a discussion, he gave us his thoughts at the last meeting, and that he was willing to waive 

the interest if he received substantial and timely payment. Ron stated that they provided 

the Town with the additional information that we requested. Ron stated that he was here 

to hear the thoughts from the Board and to pick up a check hopefully.  Chair Chapman 

asked if they would need a motion to pay the bill.  Kim stated that the Board would need 

to let her know what amount they wanted to pay and she would go prepare the Warrant 

- # 25, and once signed she could issue All States a check.   

 

 Chair Chapman stated that this item is open for discussion.  Selectman Oickle asked 

what was in their folder.  Kim explained that she gave the Board a copy of the Statement 

that arrived in the mail today from All States.  Ron stated that what came in the mail is 

the Statement without the interest charges.  Ron explained that with the Town paying $ 

750,000 today, he would not charge us the $ 35,000 in interest.  Ron stated that would 

leave the Town with around $ 60,000 in retainage.  Chair Chapman asked how did it get 

from $ 100,000 to $60,000.  Ron explained that when he takes away the $ 35,000 in 

interest away it would leave $ 60,000.  Ron stated that this bill is reflective of what he 

told us he would do and not charge interest if a substantial payment is made.  Ron stated 

that he did recommend about $ 100,000 but if he takes away the interest of $ 35,000 

there would only be about $ 60,000.   

 

 Chair Chapman stated that the idea would be that we see how that section of the road 

holds up thru winter plowing and if we are satisfied with it in the Spring, we would then 

pay the difference.  Chair Chapman asked if that was the proposal.  Ron answered 

exactly that the Town would pay the remainder.  Chair Chapman asked Kim if Richie 

was comfortable with this.  Kim stated that he was.  Selectman Oickle asked what date 

would he be looking for payment as he wants to be crystal clear about this.  Ron stated 

that he would give us something in writing stating that they will not charge us interest 

on that amount thru the winter.  Ron stated that we have a substantial improvement to 

the road out there, at a substantial cost, and payment needs to be made.  Ron stated that  

 



 

 

when we get to the other end, if there are issues, like he did before he would take  

care of it, and if there is none the Town will pay the bill.   

 

Selectman Milliard asked for clarification  - the $750,000 is what we discussed a couple 

of weeks ago and the $ 35,000 was in interest.  Ron stated that is correct. Selectman 

Milliard stated that he would calculate that at $ 785,000, and that minus the $ 808,000 

is a $ 23,000 difference, so where does the $ 23,000 come from.  Ron stated that the 

current amount due is $844,000 and change.  Ron explained that if the Town pays $ 

750,000, he is committed to waiving the interest of around $36,000 and change and that 

would be the difference.  Ron stated that this is explained better on the statement that he 

turned in at the last meeting as it shows the interest.   

 

Ron asked if there were any other concerns with the road.  Selectman Oickle stated that 

it held up according to Richie when plowing.  Ron stated that we had a really cold stretch 

there too.  Selectmen Oickle stated that their concerns are when it warms up, we will 

need to evaluate if it needs anything else.  Ron stated that he thinks the majority of the 

issues out there was a multitude of things, the thickness of the material they placed, the 

moisture we received prior to, during and after paving, how much truck traffic was on 

that lower section which basically just destroyed it.  Ron stated if we take one of those 

three away, we wouldn’t have had this issue.   

 

The Board agreed to pay the $ 750,000.  Kim went to prepare the warrant and check.   

Resident, Donald Robinson stated he had a question as a Greenwood tax payer and asked 

why there was $ 35,000 in interest that was waived.  Chair Chapman explained that the 

bill was due and over 60 days as the Town was not happy with the quality of the work.  

Chair Chapman explained that he came back and fixed a section but then there was 

another section that the Board was questioning had the same problems.  Don asked if 

Ron was willing to waive the interest if we pay the bill.  Chair Chapman answered yes 

and we will hold back around $ 60,000.  Ron stated that he was willing to waive the 

interest because he understands why the Town held back.  Chair Chapman stated that 

they held it longer than Ron would have liked as the Town was attempting to get a third 

party opinion. Don asked how much time were they talking about.  Chair Chapman 

answered 2.5 months.  Ron stated that he would stay engaged with the Town.   

 

The Board signed Warrant # 25, $ 750,000 to All States Inc.  Kim gave Ron the check.  

Ron thanked the Board for their time and stated he would keep in touch.   

 

  Item 7:   Discussion with Al Lake regarding lack of response from Animal Control Officer  

 Chair Chapman stated that Al Lake is not present.  Nancy Fauser neighbor to Al Lake 

was present to discuss this item.  Don and Amy Robinson neighbors to Nancy Fauser 

were also present to discuss the situation.  Nancy stated that Al had a family event this 

afternoon and would try to get here if he could.  Selectman Milliard stated that they 

could table this issue until the next meeting.  Chair Chapman agreed.  Nancy stated that 

the three of them were here to discuss this issue.  Chair Chapman stated that it will be 

noted that Al Lake was not in attendance but his neighbors were.   

 Nancy stated that she and the Robinson all live across the street from Louisa Abarno.  

Nancy explained that they have been trying to work with Louisa on controlling Louisa’s 

dog.  Nancy stated that they really need help and was thinking if they could have Louisa 

come to a meeting here so we could discuss what is the issue, what is the problem, and 

to find some sort of solution to this.  Nancy explained that this has  

 



 

   caused her and her neighbors endless issues and has changed their quality of life living 

in this neighborhood.  Chair Chapman asked if it is days, nights, or both.  Nancy 

answered that it is all day and all night.  Nancy stated that Louisa knows this.  Chair 

Chapman asked if this was the same dog that bit someone.  Nancy stated that this dog 

has bit a person and is loose quite often.  Nancy stated that the dog recently charged 

after a worker that was going to the Robinsons.  Amy Robinson stated that Louisa 

doesn’t do anything to control the dog.  Nancy stated that she called Louisa, was very 

nice, and Louisa said that she wasn’t aware that the dog was outside loose.  Nancy stated 

that Louisa has a doggy door that is open 24/7.  Nancy asked the Board what do they do 

in this kind of situation.  Chair Chapman stated that ideally you get the Animal Control 

Officer.  Nancy stated they have tried and don’t get any response.  Resident, Ann 

Litchfield stated that they find the ACO unresponsive as well.  Ann stated that you just 

can’t get a hold of her as she tried calling her about a concern, she had a number of 

times.  Nancy Fauser stated that she read the State Law and it says that the Sheriff Dept. 

does have jurisdiction over these kinds of issues.  Nancy stated that she thought about 

buying one of those collars for the dog and she could use the clicker when the dog starts 

barking but she doesn’t think Louisa would go for that.  Nancy stated that she thinks 

Louisa would take the collar off.  Nancy stated that they thought about getting the dog 

a muzzle but feels that Louisa wouldn’t go for that.  Nancy stated that they feel like 

Louisa is purposely doing this.  Chair Chapman asked how old was the dog.  Nancy 

stated that she doesn’t know how old but he isn’t an old, old dog.  Chair Chapman stated 

that this isn’t a problem that is going to take care of itself anytime soon.   

 Nancy stated that Louisa doesn’t seem to take care of the dog.  Nancy stated that they 

contacted the Animal Control Office who didn’t do anything to resolve this.  Nancy 

stated that the Animal Control Office put into place that Louisa can not have anymore 

rescue dogs. Nancy explained that Louisa gets these rescue dogs who are out of control 

and Louisa doesn’t discipline them.  Chair Chapman asked if Kim would recommend 

that they call the Sheriff Dept. if they have continuing issues.  Kim stated that they can 

contact the Sheriff Dept.  

 Nancy stated that they have seen Louisa walking the dog, the dog will see someone and 

start to charge towards them pulling Louisa so hard that she falls face down in the street.  

Nancy stated that Louisa can’t control the dog and he doesn’t wear a muzzle.  Nick 

Bartlett stated that he doesn’t think the dog is aggressive intentionally, it is just that 

Louisa doesn’t have the capacity to control the dog, and to understand what is 

happening.  Nick stated that is his understanding as he has dealt with her and the dog on 

several occasions.  Nick stated that they have been at his business several times and the 

dog doesn’t listen at all.  Chair Chapman stated that if you have a dog that has bitten 

someone, doesn’t listen, you are just waiting for disaster.  Amy Robinson stated that the 

dog charged at her Granddaughter one day.  Nancy stated that they don’t want that dog 

mauling a child, we all know that this could happen, and they are trying to prevent it. 

Nick stated that there is nothing that residents can do as there is no ordinance, or law to 

keep dogs from barking.  Nick explained that a friend of his neighbor has 17 hound dogs 

that are extremely vocal and he has found that there is nothing he can do to prevent them 

from barking.   

 



 

 

   Nancy asked if she got a recording of the dog barking if that would help.  Nick stated 

that it wouldn’t help.  Nancy asked if she could get a blow horn and point it towards 

Louisa’s house every time the dog barked.  Chair Chapman stated that they do not have 

a noise ordinance.  Nick stated that there is no ordinance with a decibel level set, there 

is no enforcement, there is nothing for anyone to go to for help.   

 Nancy stated that they would really like to invite her to a meeting to explain all the 

neighborhood is going thru because of her dog and then see what she says.  Chair 

Chapman asked if they think she would be open to that but remember the Town is not a 

mediator.  Nick asked if Louisa was aware of all of these issues.  Nancy stated that 

Louisa is aware, at an incident when the dog was barking its head off, Nancy is in the 

house trying to watch the news but she can’t hear it with the dog barking, she goes out 

on her porch, and she yells to Louisa to get her dog and nothing happens.  Nancy stated 

that she then sees a shadow near Louisa’s shed and she knows that Louisa is hearing and 

watching all of this.  Nancy stated that nothing happened, dog is still barking, so then 

Nancy yells to Louisa that she can see her behind the shed, and then Louisa stomps out 

from behind the shed and gets the dog and takes it way.  Nancy stated that she wonders 

what Louisa is doing and thinks she does it on purpose.  Nancy stated that is the craziest 

thing she has witnessed so far.   

   Nancy asked if there is anything they can do.  Chair Chapman stated that they can 

contact the Sheriff Department and if they want her to come to a meeting,  they can but 

reminded them that they are not a mediation board.  Nancy asked if they could take this 

to court.  Nick stated that the Town would need a decibel ordinance.  Kim stated that 

they haven’t heard that anyone has been successful to get this type of complaint to be 

heard in court.   

 Amy Robinson stated that when the dog barks they can’t hear their TV and they are 

scared to walk on their road as they have seen the dog bark and charge at many other 

folks trying to walk on their road.  Ann Litchfield that she keeps hearing that there is 

not a thing that anyone can do but there is something that you can do and that is why 

she is here at this meeting  for Item 8 on the agenda.  Ann suggested that the folks make 

a proposal to the ordinance committee just like she has done.  Chair Chapman stated 

that we currently do not have a noise ordinance but thought there was a barking dog 

ordinance.  Kim explained that the Town does have a barking dog ordinance but she has 

been told by the ACO that the court will not enforce it.  Chair Chapman stated that they 

have said dogs are exempt it they are a farm dog or agricultural dog.  Ann stated that it 

is a dog in distress and that is why that dog is barking because there is something 

stressing it.  Nancy stated that Louisa’s dog doesn’t appear to be stressed, that it comes 

and goes as it wants out the doggy door into a big, fenced yard, but all he does is bark.  

Nancy stated that he was a rescue dog and we don’t know what his life was like before 

that and feels that every dog is trainable.  Nick stated that the dog is intelligent and if 

someone was ready and willing to train the dog it would work.  Nancy agreed and said 

the dog can be trained but Louisa doesn’t want to train it.  Nancy stated that she has 

worn out her air horn and can’t sit there and listen to this (barking dog) anymore.   

 



 

   Chair Chapman stated that she doesn’t live where the houses are that close together.  

Chair Chapman stated that their neighbors dogs bark a lot when they get put in their pen 

but it doesn’t bother her as she doesn’t hear them when she is inside her house.  

Ann stated that she thinks that will fall under a noise ordinance as everyone has the right 

to enjoy their own home.  Ann suggested that barking dogs be included in a noise 

ordinance.  Nick stated that they would need to set a decibel level in a noise ordinance.  

Chair Chapman stated that they tried several years ago to get a noise ordinance passed 

but it was resoundingly defeated as voters were concerned that it would prevent folks 

from being able to make a living.  Chair Chapman explained that the noise at the time 

they were complaining about had to do with timber harvesting.  Ann suggested that they 

put a time frame in the ordinance to when noise is not allowed like p.m. to am. Nancy 

stated that this dog barks all hours of the day and night.  Nancy stated that she tries to 

read a book on a summer night and all she will hear is continuous barking from this dog. 

Nancy stated that she doesn’t know why she hasn’t shot herself by now.  Amy Robinson 

stated that the dog will bark continuously for more than 30 minutes.  Chair Chapman 

suggested that they call the Sheriff if it continues to happen.  Nancy asked what have 

they learned tonight, contact the Sheriff, the Town doesn’t have a noise ordinance, and 

we don’t have an animal control officer who responds.  Nancy stated that the ACO Roni 

yelled at her and was mean.  Nancy stated that they tried.  Chair Chapman stated if they 

think it would do some good to have Louisa attend a meeting then they could schedule 

it.  Ann stated that this dog is decreasing their quality of life in your own home, and 

asked if that was correct.  Chair Chapman stated that if Louisa hears that you came to a 

Selectmen’s Meeting to discuss this do you think it would make her work on this more.  

Nick stated that he feels that if Louisa knows this is on the table for discussion it might 

ring a bell with her because she’s not caring one bit about what is happening and it might 

clue her in to see where this is going to.  Ann stated that Nancy is stating that she can’t 

even enjoy to read a book and you have a right to be able to sit in your own home on 

your porch and enjoy your own home.  Nancy stated that she can’t and she is scared as 

the dog charged her four years ago, and she almost broke her ankle trying to get thru her 

door into her house.  Nancy stated that she should have called the police, that she didn’t 

even think about it at the time, as the dog came up one her so fast, and she thought he 

was going to rip her to pieces.  Ann stated that people think they can do whatever they 

want and we all have a right to be safe in our homes and in our yards.  Nancy stated that 

Al Lake and his wife can’t walk down the street without a baseball bat and she can’t go 

check her mail without a broom because that dog will charge you.   

 Nancy and the Robinson’s thanked the Board for their time.    

 

  Item 8:  Discussion with Ann Litchfield regarding updating Town’s Land Use Ordinance to 

include noise regulations and camper/campground regulations 

 Chair Chapman stated that they had received some sample noise ordinance from Ann. 

Selectman Milliard thanked Ann for submitting these examples for them to review.  

Chair Chapman asked Ann if her favorite outcome would be to have the Town adopt 

 



 

 

 a Noise Ordinance.  Ann answered absolutely and an ordinance about campgrounds or 

for whatever is going on up on her road. (Sheepskin Bog Road)  Selectman Milliard 

asked if these would fall under our Land Use Ordinance.  Kim stated that is someone 

was to open an official business, a campground it would be reviewed under the Land 

Use Ordinance and the Site Plan Review Ordinance.  Kim explained that it would be up 

to our Attorney to make sure that all of the definitions would be the same in both 

ordinances.  Selectman Milliard stated that we would need to make sure both ordinances 

are updated to include noise and campground regulations.  Kim answered yes.  

Selectman Milliard asked if the Town were to proceed with this, we would need to form 

a committee.  Kim stated that she would contact the members of the Ordinance Review 

Committee to see if they would like to work on these Ordinances.  Selectman Milliard 

asked if this Committee was still valid.  Kim stated that they were.   

 Ann stated that the Ordinance that she sent us from the Town of Lebanon was talking 

about noise and they set a timeframe and talked about decibels. Ann stated that she 

submitted examples of what can be done.  Selectman Milliard stated the way that it 

currently exists since we don’t have any regulations in our current ordinances 

concerning noise, campgrounds, or camper issues would require that we update the 

ordinance to include those.  Selectman Milliard stated that these are really good 

examples that the review committee can review and update appropriately.  Chair 

Chapman asked if these would be new, separate ordinances.  Kim stated that they could 

be separate or incorporated in our Land Use/Site Plan ordinances.   

 Ann stated that the Town of Bradford is where someone was trying to start a 

campground on a piece of land and the Town voters voted the campground down quickly 

because there was no septic, no wells, no electricity, no roads, and they were just 

wanting to put these shanties all over the land.  Ann stated there needs to be a permit, a 

plan and you shouldn’t just be able to go to the bathroom in the woods.  Chair Chapman 

asked if this ordinance would prevent someone from opening a campground business.    

Selectman Milliard stated that it wouldn’t prevent it but would certainly regulate it and 

put boundaries on it.  

 Selectman Oickle suggested that the Board review these documents and then discuss at 

a future meeting.  Selectman Milliard and Chair Chapman agreed.  Selectman Milliard 

thanked Ann for doing the research as this is important for us to move this forward.   

 

  Item 9:   Planning Board Re-Appointments 

A. Eva Mills – 1 year term 

B. David Newcomb – 1 year term 

C. John Kwoka – 1 year term 

 

Kim explained that these three would like to be appointed to the Planning Board for 

another year.  The Board agreed and signed the appointment paperwork for 1 year 

terms for Eva Mills, David Newcomb, and John Kwoka.   

 



 

 

 

  Item 10:  Renew Local Hub Liquor License – Tabled as Dara didn’t drop off her paperwork. 

  Item 11: Discussion with Nick Bartlett regarding Opting in on Adult Use Cannabis  

Nick Bartlett was present asking if the Board would be willing to ask the voters to “opt 

In” for Adult Use Recreational. Nick explained that the Town voters need to adopt the 

parameters of what it wants to allow or not allow.  Nick stated that he would like to ask 

the voters the question and see if what they want or don’t want.  Nick stated that there are 

three or four categories they would vote separately on: Sales, Manufacturing, Cultivating, 

and Testing.   

Chair Chapman asked if they would establish fees.  Kim stated that they would have to 

establish the fees if it gets voted in and the fee schedule is not part of the Ordinance so the 

Board can adjust the fees if needed without a Town vote.  Kim explained that the 

ordinances have been written and are just waiting for the Selectmen to put it on the Town 

Meeting agenda.  Selectman Milliard asked if the Town voted previously to opt in for 

adult use.  Kim stated that the Town previously voted to opt in only for Medical Marijuana.  

Kim stated that she would email copies of the proposed ordinances to the Selectmen and 

would also need to send it to the Attorney for their review to make sure that they are in 

compliance with Maine law.  The Board agreed to get this ready for the Annual Town 

Meeting in May of 2024. 

 

  Item 12:  Comments from the Public  

                Brian Letourneau stated that at the last Building Committee Meeting the Committee 

asked Chief Cole to come up with a plan B.  Brian stated that he has been working on a 

Plan B and has been making phone calls to get some estimates of what it would look 

like for a building that would just house our City Fire Truck.  Brian explained that he 

contacted AgriBilt Building Systems from Pennsylvania to get some prices.  Brian stated 

that they have a building that someone put a deposit down on and then cancelled their 

order – that this is available at a reduced price.   Brian stated that they quoted him a 

price of $16,900 which would normally cost $ 25,400.  Brian explained that they needed 

to hear if  the Town was interested within the next several weeks.  Kim explained that 

she didn’t think they could get a building committee scheduled over the holidays that 

quick and she was hearing that Plan A wasn’t ready to be submitted yet either.  Brian 

stated that if he could tell them we are interested in this,  they will hold it for us till 

Spring, and cost us the $ 16,900.  Brian explained that this was designed for a Maine 

Farm so it has the proper snow load rating for Maine.  Brian explained that we could 

purchase the end caps from them so we can close the ends.  Brian explained that they 

also have an insulation package that we can purchase from them or we can insulate it 

and would have to purchase the pins from them to do it.  Brian stated that he has run this 

by Kenny and Bill so there is three of the Building Committee and they think this is a 

good idea if it comes down to.  Chair Chapman said this or nothing.   

 

 



  

 

               Brian stated that the only person he has left to discuss this with is Brian Dunham.  Brian 

explained that Bill Montgomery, from AgriBilt has given him until next week to get him 

an answer.  Brian stated that Mr. Montgomery told him that we don’t have to buy it until 

spring, he needs to hear that we are interested, they will hold it for us, and won’t put it 

back on the shelf.  He explained that if it goes back on the shelf then the price goes to $ 

25,400.  Selectman Milliard asked where is it now.  Brian answered that it is in 

Pennsylvania and is packaged for delivery.  Selectman Milliard asked if it is currently 

built as the picture shows.  Brian answered no, that it is in a package.  Brian stated that 

we can pay them and they can find a contractor to assemble it or we can have it delivered 

and we find someone to assemble it.  Brian stated that he measured our truck bay at 43 

feet and when I called, I was looking for 40 feet and this one is 38 feet.  Brian stated 

that our current trucks are 10 feet shorter than the bay so he thinks this would work for 

us.  Chair Chapman asked if this was set in stone that we would have to go with the 38 

feet.  Brian explained that what is packaged is for 38 feet but if we wanted to adjust the 

length it would be more money but he could do that for us.  Brian stated that he told him 

we are looking at 5 to 7 million for a new fire station and we need to find other options.  

Selectman Milliard asked if all of our trucks are the same width, length, and height.  

Brian stated that the bay is 43 feet and he has 10 feet to play with so 33 feet is the length 

and 13 feet wide.  Chair Chapman asked if the purpose would be to get the truck out of 

the current city station.   Brian stated if we get that truck out of City Station, we could 

then sell that lot, and we are not losing tax money on that lot or the new lot.  Brian 

explained that we could get the truck in a safe place until we could build a Station.  

Selectman Milliard stated that we would have to price in the cement foundation, 

electrical, insulation, heating, and site work.  Chair Chapman stated that at any time they 

could come tell us that we can no longer use the current city station.  Chair Chapman 

stated that she likes the price.  Selectman Milliard asked what was the height.  Brian 

stated that he believes it is 12 feet.  Selectman Oickle stated that it wouldn’t cost us 

anything to tell them we are interested and we need to get the building committee 

together once we get all of this information together.   

 Chair Chapman asked if they are requiring a $ 3,000 deposit.  Brian stated that it was 

his understanding that the deposit was already paid by the farmer who ordered it.  

Selectman Milliard asked what the prices would be to add the extensions to make the 

building longer and what would it cost for the insulation package.  Selectman Oickle 

suggested that we find out more information and bring it to the Building Committee.  

The Board agreed that they were interested but needed more information and have this 

brought to the Building Committee.   Brian stated that he would contact them to get 

more information and what the extra items would cost.  Selectman Milliard asked if 

there was a building committee meeting scheduled.  Kim explained that there is no 

meeting scheduled as they are still waiting on estimates from Bancroft for Plan A.  Nick 

Bartlett suggested if we go this route that we do go with insulation package from the 

company as it has been his experience that the foam insulation is very expensive.   

 Brian stated that he would get more information and figures from the company and let 

Kim know.   

 



 

 

  Item 13:  Meetings and Events  

 Dec. 20th – Manager’s Meeting with Firstlight, 9:30 am Bethel Town Office 

 Dec. 25th – Closed – Christmas 

 Jan. 1st  -  Closed – New Years 

 Jan. 2nd – Selectmen Meeting, 5:00 pm, GTO 

 Jan. 8th – Planning Board Mtg. 5:30 pm GTO 

 Jan 9th – G & W Budget Meeting, Woodstock  does this date work for you all? Not 

sure of time yet. p.m. – Kim will check with Vern to see when his second 

meeting is in January.   

 Jan. 16th – Selectmen Meeting, 5:00 pm GTO 

 Feb. 5th – Planning Board Mtg. 5:30 pm GTO 

 Feb. 6th – Selectmen Meeting, 5:00 pm GTO 

 Feb. 20th – Selectmen Meeting, 5:00 pm GTO 

  

 Mar. 5th – Presidential Primary, 8:00 am to 8:00 pm – need to schedule Selectmen’s 

Meeting on another day.   

 

 Mar. 12th – Selectmen Meeting, 5:00 pm, GTO 

 Mar. 26th – Selectmen Meeting, 5:00 pm,  GTO 

  

            Item 14:   Adjourn  - Having no further business, Selectman Oickle motioned and Selectman 

Milliard seconded to adjourn the meeting at 6:10 pm.  Vote:  3-0.  Meeting is 

adjourned.   

 

 

             


